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Pastor Larry 

Dear Friends,  

God has sent us a great season of rain, replenishing life to our soil after 

many years of drought. The approach of Daylight Savings Time on March 12, 

signal longer days and shorter nights.  The unique weather in the Bay Area 

makes these longer days more enjoyable.  I am looking forward to the 

change in time which also brings many questions to mind. 

Do you ever wonder when the sun goes down in the evening, will it come 

back up again?  When the last leaf falls from the trees in early winter, will it 

be replaced?  When sunshine is replaced by wind and rain, will the warmth of 

the sun ever return?  When the rivers and reservoirs run dry, will they be full 

again?  When joy disappears from our soul, will it ever return?    

Daylight Savings Time reminds me that life is seasonal.  While for a season 

life can be difficult, the Bible promises that this too will 

pass.  Similarly, when everything is going well for us; 

rather than wishing it was better, we need to realize 

that this period of time is also seasonal.  Let us enjoy 

it for everything it is worth.       

Because of Godôs graciousness, the people of Israel 

were delivered from slavery in Egypt.  Instead of    

celebrating a joyous season, they spent their time complaining about the   

difficulties of their journey and being tired of His provisions.  We all know too 

well, the result of their complaining.  They spent the next forty years circling 

in the wilderness instead of entering into Godôs promised land.   

God promises: ñFor everything there is a season, and a time for every       

purpose under heaven.ò Ecclesiastes 3:1.  I give thanks to God for the times 

we get to spend together as a church.  No season lasts forever, so let us   

enjoy our time together now.  Whether we are sitting in worship, having     

coffee in the Social Hall, making Valentines for orphaned children in Brazil, 

learning about our Sikh and Hindu neighbors, meeting during the week in Life 

Groups, or going out to eat, let us take full advantage of Godôs grace.  Let us 

give thanks for His blessing us with a joyful season.   
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               Music Ministry  
On February 19, IPC welcomed Derek Post as our new Worship Director at IPC.  He is a Bay Area 

Native and a graduate of Valley Christian High School.  His first two and a half years of college was 

spent studying Music in Worship at Biola University in Southern California.  He then transferred to 

the Los Angeles College of Music, where he studied Guitar Performance and graduated with a 

Bachelor of Music.  The Guitar is one of the most popular instruments in history but is also one of 

the hardest instruments to master.  At LACM, Derek was able to master a challenging combination 

of harmony, reading, rhythm playing, soloing, and accompaniment skill, along with access to a wide 

range of stylistic vocabulary.  These skills later helped him in leading worship music. 

Derek has been playing guitar and singing for over 12 years.  He started leading worship bands 

since he was a freshman in high school.  While he was studying at Los Angeles College of Music, 

Derek led worship at Community Baptist Church of Norwalk, a city in Los Angeles County.  Here he 

helped the congregation transition from traditional worship to a blended, more contemporary       

worship style.  After graduating from college, Derek returned to the Bay Area, accepting a position 

as Worship Leader at True Hope Community Church, Campbell, CA before coming to IPC. 

Melissa Beals has accompanied Derek in leading our congregation in song.  Pastor Larry recently 

announced the exciting news that this Christian couple had become        

engaged.  Congratulations on your engagement Derek and Melissa!   

Welcome to our church family. 

Derek states: ñMy heart for leading worship comes from a joy in seeing 

Godôs people join together, singing the praises of our Heavenly Father, 

reminding us that we worship a God who is greater than us.  For me, 

praise music is a reminder that the life we are given is meant to be lived, 

serving and glorifying our Creator.  Worship through music allows me to 

connect with God by outwardly expressing praise.  At the same time, God 

uses music to call us into a deeper relationship with Him.  ñ1Sing joyfully to the LORD, you right-

eous; it is fitting for the upright to praise him.  2Praise the LORD with the harp; make music to him 

on the ten-stringed lyre.  3Sing to him a new song; play skillfully, and shout for joyò.  Psalm 33. 

I thank all at IPC for warmly welcoming Mellie and me to our new church home.  We greatly appreci-

ate your love, encouragement and patience as we fulfill our purpose to help create meaningful    

worship for all.  We are looking forward to being fully involved in all the activities planned for the 

Easter season.ò 

At the Congregational Meeting on February 26, the question was asked: ñNow that we have a band, 

how do members and non members become part of the contemporary band?   Derek would like the 

congregation to know that anyone who can enhance the music, songs or band and wants to serve in 

this ministry, can contact him through the church office.  He looks forward to working with you and 

appreciates the time and talents you volunteer in this ministry. 
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               Session News & Notes   -  Mustapha Baksh 

This yearôs Per Capita amount is $36 per member.  This amount goes to help pay for the          

operations of the Presbyterian Church USA, at our national level 

(General Assembly), the regional level (Synod of the Pacific) and the 

area level (Presbytery of San Francisco).  It would be most appreci-

ated if you would make a contribution in the amount shown for each 

member of your family.  Please mark your check or giving envelope ñPer Capitaò and place in the 

collection plate.  Thank you. 

On February 21, your new Session Team held its second monthly meeting of the year.  We began 

with prayer.  The Team prayed for the Lordôs guidance as we continue to work together for His   

glory.  Pastor Larry then took us through a reading and discussion of Acts 1:12-26. 

The Personnel committee reported that an offer of employment was extended to Derek Post to fill 

the position of Worship Leader.  Derek accepted and started on February 19.   

Pastor Larry reported that Life Groups for Lent will be based on the ñSon of Godò.  This will be a 

five week program with three meetings each week.  Ash Wednesday service was scheduled in the    

McKowen Room on March 1, beginning at 7pm.  This month, Pastor visited and gave communion 

to nine members who were unable to attend service.  Pastor Larry is almost finished with the new 

Registration and Prayer  Request Card that will be used in the beginning of March.  Session unani-

mously agreed to reimburse Pastor Larry for the loss of his computer, camera and other personal 

items that were taken when his office was vandalized. 

After discussions at the Deacon and Session Meeting on January 22, Session members agreed to 

serve coffee and snacks in the Social Hall after worship, on Communion Sundays.  This will allow 

the Deacons to fully participate in communion.  A suggestion to make Deacons and Elders more 

visible at Worship services, resulted in the wearing of name badges. 

Session held a special meting on February 12, to confirm Mei Chang and Bob Frey as new     

members by reaffirmation. 

Finance Ministry reported that donations and rental income were evenly matched until leases were 

renegotiated last September.  Leases now lead in income.  Based on input from our attorney who 

is handling our tax exempt status, we now expect a faster resolution for our status and pending tax 

refund from the County of Alameda. 

Mission Ministry reported that over 200 Valentine Cards for the Hope Unlimited ñGirls of Brazilò 

were prepared by members and families after worship service on February 19.  An outreach event 

to our neighbors, Sihks and Hindus, is planned for March 19 with Pastor Wilson Koppula being 

seminar presenter. 

The Tri City Breakfast program has served 2,845 meals and 1,946 guests in January 2017, a 21% 

and 17% increase respectively over the same time last year.  In May of this year, TCFB will have 

served the community for 20 years. 

$36 
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Deaconsõ Corner 
The Ministry of Compassion and Service  -  Mary Lou Craig 

IPC maintains a limited supply of  medical equipment and some supplies including walkers, wheel 

chairs, shower seats, hand exercisers, stool height extenders, portable toilet commodes, crutches, 

canes and adult briefs.  These are available for members and their families.                                        

If you need to use any of these items,  please contact:                                                                                     

Deacon Joe Di Maggio @ 651 - 1323 or                                                                                            

Deacon Moderator Mary Lou Craig @ 656 - 4388 

Medical Equipment and Supplies 

In keeping with the Deaconsô annual tradition of celebrating the resurrection of 

Christ, Easter lilies to decorate the sanctuary on April 16, will be available for pur-

chase.  You may sign up with the Deacons during the social hour beginning 

March 26.  Glorify the season by giving a lily in memory of a loved one or as a 

tribute.  After the Easter morning service, you may take your lily to enjoy at home 

or plant outdoors.   

Deacons and Parishioners recently spent several hours providing care and 

comfort to a church member during a visit to the Emergency Room at     

Washington Hospital.  The member is now recuperating at the home of a   

relative.  Thanks be to God for good friends willing to help those in need!  

At IPC, Deacons serve as Christôs hands and feet in our Church community 

as they nurture members of the congregation.  If you are a member of our 

church, you are in a parish and have a Deacon.  What do Deacons do?  

They help keep you connected to our church family.  Your Deacon will    

contact you by letter, email, or phone several times a year to check in with you.  They provide       

ongoing care and nurture members of the congregation according to individual needs 

and the Deaconôs own gifts for the ministry of compassion.  They are a bridge between 

the Pastor and the Parish they serve.  Deacons schedule and attend monthly meetings 

for planning, training and coordinating the needs of the congregation.   

Desirable characteristics for a Deacon include sound judgment, compassion, warm sympathies, 

good listening skills, prayerfulness, and faithfulness. This is a very rewarding role if you enjoy getting 

to know members and providing services that make them feel more connected to the church.                                     

If you or someone you know would like to serve in this capacity, contact your Nominating Committee. 

OR make your confidential recommendation to:                                                                

clerk@irvingtonpres.org 
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Missions: The Heart of the Church  

"Whoever gives one of these little ones only a cup of cold water...he shall by no means lose his    

reward".  Matthew 10:42.  

We praise the Lord for His grace and wisdom for establishing the work of Child Evangelism in       

Armenia since 1991.  We are deeply thankful for the Irvington Presbyterian Church; and for their 

strong support in the past two decades.  You steadfastly support our vision that every child in       

Armenia hears about Jesus, the Savior of the world.  Please keep praying. 

Last year, CEF (Child Evangelism Fellowship) reached over 24,200 children and teenagers with the 

Good News.  More than 15,000 kids hear a clear message each week, through 68 Good News 

Clubs.  CEF extends a training program to Sunday school teachers in churches and provides them 

with textbooks.  Churches are filled with children who love to sing and talk about Jesus!  Teacher-

Training is one of the foundations of CEF, so it continues all year round. 

In the last decade we had two Children's     

Ministries Training Schools in Armenia.  The 

Lord gave us 46 graduates, well equipped and 

committed.  Of these we have 12 full-time staff 

who continue the work with great joy and are 

thankful for your support and God's protection. 

In the picture above, you see the children at 

camp.  Moreover, of the 1648 children who attended 28 Vacation Bible Schools, 767 youth commit-

ted their lives to Christ. 

The Lord has a plan for  every nation.  During the past  25 years, the Lord has brought into fruition 

His plan for the salvation of the children in Armenia. He has provided, over and above, all that we 

asked for. Please pray for the Good News and for God to give Club teachers renewed strength to 

effectively teach the Word of God.  Also, pray that the children will continue to grow in their faith. 

This has been a team effort with God at the helm.  You are a vital part of God's team and we praise 

God for you.  THANK YOU! 

George and Esther Manoukian are of Armenian heritage and originally from Lebanon. They minister 

to children and teachers in Armenia. They are affiliated with the Child Evangelism Fellowship organ-

ization and hold dear to their hearts, the introduction of children to the message of Christ.  The    

Manoukians write newsletters to churches and believers in the US requesting prayer and financial 

support and sharing the CEF work being done in Armenia.  They also regularly meet with a group of 

10 prayer partners to present and pray for the requests that come from the children and workers in 

Armenia.  IPC, through Faith Promise Giving has been part of this fruitful ministry for 20 years. 

George and Esther Manoukian - Child Evangelism Fellowship 
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  Family Ministry Update  -  Stephanie Yamada 

ñMy child, listen to what I say, and treasure my commands. . . Search for them as you would for   

silver; seek them like hidden treasures.ò Proverbs 2: 1, 4 

Last month held mystery and adventure for our families.  On February 12, IPCôs 

young families embarked on a cryptogram treasure hunt after church.  Our children 

looked for clues in the cemetery to decipher a code, and uncovered a series of 

leads to find hidden treasure.  They discovered that Godôs word is the ultimate 

treasure!  Many thanks to Lynnette Ariathurai and Carol Lynn for providing lunch for 

our families, and our Christian Equipping team for helping to serve.  

 

                                                                                                    

 

We are looking forward to a big event at 11:30 on April 9, 

Palm Sunday, for children and parents.  At ñThe Great 

Surprise,ò families will discover in surprising ways ï and 

maybe for the first time - that 

Jesus is alive!  Every station 

will point directly to Jesus, 

focusing on this ultimate Easter truth.  Invite your families, your friends 

and neighbors to this exciting event.  Kids and their families will experi-

ence hands-on fun with a variety of surprising activities.                                                                                               

                      

 Volunteer to welcome guests and assist teachers at the different stations.                                      

 Be a part of this exciting event. 

Contact Stephanie Yamada at children@irvingtonpres.org  


